Bangkok Declaration; RCC 2 Statement on Future Directions of the RCC
Twenty three delegates from 16 RCC member countries and 12 observers from multi-lateral and bilateral agencies met in Bangkok for the 2nd Meeting of the RCC. The meeting endorsed the key further directions for the Regional Cooperation in Disaster Management and for the RCC as follows: 

Comprehensive Risk Management Approach: Recognizing the increasing incidence and severity of natural, technological and manmade disaster risks in Asia and the Pacific, the meeting encouraged all RCC member countries to adopt a Comprehensive Risk Management Strategy (i.e. comprehensive multi hazard disaster risk management and reduction). This strategy should cover all hazards and all phases of disaster management including prevention, mitigation and preparedness in addition to response and recovery. 

Key Action Areas: The meeting discussed the key action areas for the RCC to advance the Comprehensive Risk Management approach in the coming years in 4 broad categories:

· Building Community Level Programs for Preparedness and Mitigation

· Capacity Building of National Disaster Management Systems (See box for details)

· Cooperation with Sub-Regional Mechanisms such as ASEAN, SAARC, SOPAC, MRC and ICIMOD

· Regional initiatives to create awareness and promote political will (See box for details)

Role of RCC:  The meeting concluded that the RCC is a very useful and beneficial platform for dialogue, exchange of experience and lessons learned. It also serves as an important means of conceptualizing and developing practical cooperative programs between member countries at the regional and sub-regional levels. The meeting recommends that the RCC mechanism should be institutionalized

RCC Membership and Observers:The meeting endorsed the principle of inviting the senior official of the member countries’national disaster coordinating body and that it was appropriate to expand the RCC to include other countries in Asia. The meeting appreciated the presence and participation of observers from multilateral and bilateral organizations and encouraged them and other organizations to take note of the outputs of the meeting and to continue participating in future meetings.

Future RCC Meetings : Future RCC meetings should be organized annually and, as much as possible, at different venues in the region. Ideally meetings should have a thematic focus and a field visit to see how the host  country organizes its disaster management systems.

Costs of the Meetings : The meeting appreciated Australia’s contribution in providing financial support for hosting a significant portion of the costs of the 1st and 2nd meetings. The meeting requested ADPC to find funds and/or donors to support the 3rd and 4th meetings.

Role of ADPC: ADPC was requested to continue as a facilitator and convener of this consultative mechanism and serve as the regional focal point and a technical resource for the RCC in disaster management.
International organization status for ADPC in Thailand: The meeting noted the decision of the ADPC Board of Trustees to work towards achieving the status of an international (intergovernmental) organization and supported this direction. 

